
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday June 9th 2020
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held via Zoom on Monday June 9th 2020 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, Cllrs C Eden, C Ludlam, S Wood, C Bickley, J Betney, M Bulley, L Brind and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Member. District Cllr Andrew Swain and County Cllr Connett
1.  Cllr Tom Turner – It is with great sadness we report the passing of our colleague Cllr Tom Turner.  He passed away during May of a non covid related illness. Tom has been a valued member of the Parish Council for quite a few years. He has helped maintain the play area and always been a willing volunteer for assisting keeping the parish clean and tidy and functioning in a well-ordered state.  Our sympathies and respect have been passed onto his wife Elizabeth and his family. 
2. Chair and Vice Chair positions – Cllr Shipley has requested he step down from the Chair position and with Cllr Turners passing this also leaves the vice chair position available.  It was agreed Cllr Shipley will maintain the Chair position until a physical meeting can take place, when a new chair will be elected.  Cllr Eden was proposed as Vice Chair by Cllr Bulley and seconded by Cllr Brind – vote UNANIMOUS.  Cllr Eden accepted this position until the next physical meeting when both positions can be revisited. 
3. Open Forum & AOB – It was confirmed the Play Area is still closed under government guidance.  
There has been greater dog mess around the parish and particularly around the footpath where the new dog mess bin has been placed.  This is a new bin for public use at the end of the footpath on Chapel Hill near the Village Hall.  Polite notices will be placed around the parish reminding people to clear up after their dog. 
A man digging a hole and burying something unknown, along the road past the Village Hall towards Tedburn has been reported to the police as it was unclear what the man was doing.  This is under log reference 358, should anyone know anything related to this or note anyone doing this again please report quoting the log reference number to the Police on phone number 101. 

As reports of increased travellers using land to pitch up on has been made in the local news, it was asked if the Village Hall car park is locked.  Cllr Eden confirmed the gates are closed but not locked but he will pass on concerns to the Village Hall committee. 
4. Apologies – none
5. Declaration of Interests & changes to Registers – none
6. Minutes of Previous meeting held 9th March – Cllr Bulley (p) & Cllr Eden (s) that the meeting minutes are a true & correct record & be formally approved - vote UNANIMOUS.  Actual minutes to be signed when physical meeting allowed. 
7. Co-Option vacancies – Held in abeyance until the Covid restrictions are lifted.  Further to Cllrs Connett and Swain’s contact with residents at the Firs Park it was agreed the Parish Council would welcome a resident from here to be on the Parish Council.  Cllr Swain will pass on our comments to the them.
8. Nature Warden – Held in abeyance until the Covid restrictions are lifted 
9. Grass cutting 2020/21 - After receiving two tenders Joshua Bush was awarded this year’s tender.  He has completed one cut on the play area and bus shelter area and will continue to do this on a two-weekly basis. Payment can now be forwarded to him as his insurance has been viewed and work has commenced. 
10.     Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
Cllr Connett reports: Condolences were shared for the passing of Cllr Tom Turner.  Cllr Connett remarked on the camaraderie of Holcombe Burnell Parish Council and how Cllr Turner contributed to this. 
Highways have been contacted about the builder’s vans parking in the bus stop and he wondered if there would be an alternative location for them to park. Nothing was put forward but if this is a problem again it can be revisited.  
Highways are looking at ways to improve pedestrian and cycle routes and he is going to ask them to look at the stretch past the Firs park on Bakers Hill.  Particularly where the national speed limit goes to 40 and then reduces to 30.  Cllr Shipley highlighted the danger on the main Longdown stretch (B3212) and asked if a pathway could be placed along here. Cllr Connett requested the Council look at the Parish as a whole and suggest places for improvements.  The Clerk will collate these and send to Cllr Connett to forward to Highways.

Cllr Swain reports: He added his condolences for the passing of Cllr Tom Turner.  He confirmed he had contacted the Firs as he was concerned, they would be isolated in the recent lockdown and this led to discussions around the speed limit.  He will pass on the comments about having a resident on the Parish Council when we can open the co-option process again. 
 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Reallocation of road space for cyclists & pedestrians was shared (as per Cllr Connetts report)
	Cllr Shipley commented about the walkers using the B3212 and the need for a pathway there but was unsure where one could go  

	TDC
	Rural Skip due July 25th has been cancelled due to Covid restrictions 
	A new date will be given when available

	P3
	A tree is down across the footpath near the Church to the main road
	Mike Long has confirmed he will get this attended to 


11. Planning
20/00419/FUL – Montgomery House, Higher Wheatley Farm – Change of use of building from offices to residential – only comment to ensure adequate drainage is supplied given the change to a dwelling. 
20/00729/FUL – Swingates – replacement dwelling – supported (p) Cllr Betney (s) Cllr Ludlam – vote UNANIMOUS
20/00390/AGR – Springfield – Agricultural storage shed – supported (p) Cllr Brind (s) Cllr Bulley – vote UNANIMOUS
DCC/4101/2018 - Landfill at Lower Hare, Whitestone – no further updates
12. Accounts for Payment – The below cheques were formally approved and signed on Tuesday 19th May by Cllrs Bulley, Shipley and Betney. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq no

	Playsafety
	Rospa play area inspection
	£72.00
	£14.40
	£86.40
	807

	Came and Company
	Annual insurance
	£354.74
	
	£354.74
	808

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages March, April & May 2020 plus home worker less pension contributions 
	£579.15
	
	£579.15
	809

	Mr J Bush
	Grass cutting up to June 2020
	£390.00
	
	£390.00
	810

	
	


Meeting closed – 20:37
The next meeting will be Monday 13th 2020 place to be confirmed as per Covid restrictions

Telephone: 07504 975967                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


